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Dear Kindergarten Families,
 

Today we did a lesson to help students understand differences and similarities with our peer groups in the classroom.  We began with an open discussion about how we are all the same inside.  We used a cut out of a large paper heart as an example.  
We asked the children to give examples of when they have heard or witnessed negative looks, words or actions to peers that may be different from them.  For each example, I crinkled the paper heart.  After everyone provided an example, we discussed how those actions and words hurt our heart and soul.  Next, we discussed how to mend the hurting heart.  We provided the students with specific strategies and words to use with peers that appear different or frustrate them.  After each example of kindness or a positive reaction, we tried to smooth the hurting heart.  The child then truly understood it’s going to take A LOT of great effort to undo our hurtful actions.   We are so excited to see the students’ enthusiasm towards these new tools in helping them with their peers.
This was a first step to help our classroom family grow and embrace differences instead of using hurtful actions out of fear or uncertainty. Please continue to discuss this as a family at home to support our efforts here at school.    

Sincerely,

Mrs. Walrod 
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